



University Senate Council

Office of the Chair 10 Administration Building Lexington, Kentucky 40506-0032 Office: (606) 257-5871 or (606) 257-5872 FAX: (606) 323-1062

9 May 1996

Dr. James W. Holsinger, Chancellor Medical Center A301 Kentucky Clinic CAMPUS 0284

Dear Chancellor Holsinger:

The Senate Council was requested by faculty members to review the change in handling Research Title Series reappointments in the Medical Center, as reflected in the attached documents. This administrative change has resulted in all Research Title Series faculty in the College of Medicine being required to sign a Terminal Reappointment, regardless of their funding circumstances.

The Senate Council reviewed the matter and believes that this practice is clearly inconsistent with AR II - 1.0 IV B, which describes reappointment procedures for non-tenured faculty. The Council requests that this practice be suspended and that in cases where contracts have already been signed that they be reviewed for compliance with the Regulations.

Sincerely,

Gretchen E. LaGodna Chair

Enclosures

c: Ch

Charles T. Wethington, Jr. Emery Wilson Juanita Fleming